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St. Matthew’s Messenger

NOVEMBER 2015
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, 
Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list. 

RECTORS REFLECTIONS
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We were in the language lab at the Catholic University in Paris, France practicing our pronunciation of the French language. I was twenty and I had a headache. We were each hunkered down in a separate cubicle with headphones and microphones as the professor took us through our paces. Every minute was agony. I began to feel nauseous. I had never had a headache like this one. I didn’t understand what was going on. I wasn’t going to be able to stay to the end of class, but to get home I was going to have to take the Metro and make two connections. I could barely keep my eyes open, so I got a friend to make the trip with me. Did I have the flu? Once we got to our stop, we had another ten minute walk, but as soon as we got up the stairs and onto the street I rushed behind the nearest news kiosk and threw up. “Everyone must think I’m an addict, or something,” I thought to myself. When we got to the apartment, I went straight to bed.

That was in 1981. Fast forward to 2015. I have had a migraine every day since August, and most days for the past year. I have tried various treatments to try and break the cycle, to no avail. On Monday, October 20, I went to the office with a headache, thinking, I just have to make it to Vestry at 7:30 PM. But I was toast by 11:00 AM. At 4:00 PM I asked Paul to take me to the ER. They admitted me at 5:00 PM. For two days I lay in the dark under a black sock filled with rice that I kept carefully perched over my eyes, and lay still, waiting for the treatment to work and for my headache to subside. On day three I felt much better and on day four it was GONE.

Being forced to stop, even though all the activity that preceded this was immensely satisfying and enjoyable, gave me lots of time for prayer. I said the Jesus prayer over and over, and surrendered myself into his care through whatever would happen in the hospital. I have lived with migraine for 34 years now, but always by denying it and toughing it out until those big ones come along and take me out, only to re-emerge and repeat the cycle. Now I wanted to make peace, reconcile, and care for myself in a reasonable way, without asking myself what I did wrong every time I had a headache. (Every day). 

Jesus seemed to be asking me to consider a more whole and gentle approach: one of reconciliation, and this has given me a sense of gratitude for the promise of healing: if not physical, then at least psychological and spiritual. I am NOT defective. I did nothing wrong. I didn’t bring this on myself or deserve it. It doesn’t make me “less than” or “second class” or “inadequate”. I am simply living with a neurological disease. 

I am so grateful for everything. God has given me an extra dose of grace, it seems, and an amazing Call to a parish with the perfect ingredients for spiritual growth: fear and desire. Making room for new ventures by letting go of some of the ways we have done things in the past is scary. Good. Wanting to grow in God’s Spirit is exciting. Both of these ingredients will lead us to listen to each other and to the Holy Spirit and to count on God’s goodness in all things. Let it start with me.

[image: image1.png]LET'S
SHARE THE
<NEWS!




[image: image4.png]



Weekly Bulletin inserts:
The deadline for announcements is Tuesday of that week
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Monthly NEWSLETTERS:

When planning an event please think a month ahead. 
News for January is printed in December, etc.

Deadline for Newsletter articles is the 15th of each month 
Any articles that are not submitted by the deadline dates cannot be published.
[image: image7.jpg]el

ﬁ“\‘\p‘\\"
&Wﬁ ‘?
" \



WHO MONITORS THE BUILDING USE SCHEDULE?

Our parish administrator is in charge of scheduling the building use.

If  you are planning an event please contact the Parish Office 

 (609) 737- 0985 to check the MASTER CALENDAR for availability. 
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Text the Rector!
Send your name to her cell phone, (no message required), 
(860) 560-6992. She’ll be thrilled to be able to be in touch.
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OFFICE HOURS: Monday, Wednesday and Thursday all day, 9am-4pm.  Tuesday and Fridays half days. Parish Office (609) 737-0985 or Pattiecurtiss@verizon.net
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WHEN YOU’RE IN THE HOSPITAL: Due to the HIPAA Rules, hospitals no longer notify the Church if you are in the hospital, unless you request they notify us.  If you would like us to visit, or be aware of your hospital stay, or to offer prayers, please call St. Matthew’s Church 609-737-0985.
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WHEN YOU CHANGE YOUR EMAIL:  Please be sure to contact the parish office at (609) 737-0985 or Pattiecurtiss@verizon.net to notify the office of any email address change.
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IF YOU MOVE: Please let us know your new address and any change of phone number. 
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Kairos Korner
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Kairos Annual Outreach - PLEASE NOTE DATE CHANGES!!

Collections for the Kairos outreach project will continue through Sunday, November 8th. All of our Kairos classes will assemble children’s meal bags for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen on Sunday, November 15th. We are collecting the following food items:
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Chef Boyardee single serving microwavable containers of ravioli, spaghetti, lasagna, mac n’ cheese – hot meals please!

· Single serving fruit cups
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Single serving desserts (pudding, cookies, fruit roll ups)

· 100% juice boxes (6.75oz please not the tiny ones) 

If you prefer, a monetary donation can be made and we will do the shopping for you!  Please give your check (with the notation “FOR KAIROS OUTREACH” on the memo line) or cash to Lori Cooper, Director of Children’s Ministries (mailbox across from Rev Barbara’s office).

Collection bins labeled “KAIROS OUTREACH PROJECT” are located in the foyer next to the coat room and in the Narthex.  Thank you in advance for your generosity!
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Kairos Calendar

November 1: Lessons for All Saint’s Sunday  (Daylight Saving Time Ends)

November 8: Lessons (Last Sunday for Outreach donations)

November 15: Group Outreach Project

November 22: Lessons 

November 29: Lessons for Advent 1 - Christmas candle decorating begins!
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LOOKING AHEAD…

CHILDREN’S ADVENT SERVICE

Our Children’s Advent Service will be held on Wednesday, December 10th at 4:30pm
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We are always searching for new people to serve on Altar Guild.  Our main responsibility is to prepare the Altar for church services.  This is a wonderful  ministry and does not require a huge commitment of time. 

Should you have any questions, please contact  Joy Zumbrun at her email joyzum1962@gmail.com  or call 215-493-6884 .
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all Souls’ Service

November 8, 5:00 p.m.

The All Souls’ service provides us with an opportunity to remember all of the beloved parishioners, family members, and friends who have passed on in the last year. This service takes the form of a normal Eucharist, with a few different aspects. First, all who attend will have the opportunity to write the names of deceased loved ones in a “Book of Names” as they arrive. These names will be read aloud individually during the prayers. Second, we use different readings, different prayers, and other unique elements to remember the ‘saints’ in our own lives. Finally, some parts of the service are rendered in song, known as a Requiem for the Latin word ‘rest’.

As part of this year’s All Souls’ service, we will have a chamber orchestra and guest singers joining us. Our choir will be joined by four guest singers and six professional instrumentalists to add the Philip Ledger Requiem to this beautiful service. Flute, cello, bass, harp, timpani, and organ provide support and color for this incredible piece.

To help give us a flavor for the piece, I wanted to share the program notes for the Ledger Requiem, which will be included in this year’s bulletin:

British conductor Philip Ledger, best known for his tenure as Director of Music at King's College, Cambridge, has also composed a number of choral works. This Requiem was commissioned by William Owen and Christ Church, Christiana Hundred, DE.

The world premiere of this work was given on 4 November 2007. The Requiem is subtitled ‘A thanksgiving for life' and has Latin movements interspersed with settings of poems by the English poet, Thomas Traherne (c. 1636-74). The composer said, "The poems of Traherne are full of wonder at God's creation and the part that we play in it. For me, his joyful imagery ideally complements the more austere, but beautiful, Latin words of the Requiem." 

This structure of this work follows the life cycle beginning with Birth of the Soul and ending with In Paradisum. The music is direct; it gets quickly to the point with nothing overstated. Yet this Requiem displays a large emotional range. The soprano solo has moments of peaceful beauty. At the other end of the scale, there is a highly expressive passage, almost operatic at its climax, during the Pie Jesu.

Like the settings of Faure and Durufle, Ledger's work may be sung liturgically or as a concert work. Neither the Kyrie Eleison nor the Sanctus and Benedictus attempt to disguise their roots as church music. However, Final Journey of the Soul, driven by the tenor solo and punctuated by harp glissandi, has more in keeping with concert music.

At the heart of the Requiem, the Thanksgiving Hymn is a central movement that leaves a lasting impression. The purity of Ledger's music matches Traherne's words, which make one think about God's love. As the text moves from an infant vision to a newer discovery of the soul, the instrumentation expands and is crowned by a celestial descant in the last verse.

Ledger's composing style is closer to that of British composers of earlier generations than to his contemporaries like John Rutter. In fact, his entirely tonal language in the Requiem is more akin to that of John Stainer, who was born a century before him. The work is in the style of early to late Romantic British church music.
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ST. MATTHEW’S BOOK CLUB

November 19 - Our Souls at Night  by Kent Haruf
 “Haruf’s great subject was the struggle of decency against small-mindedness, and his rare gift was to make sheer decency a moving subject. . . . [This] novel runs on the dogged insistence that simple elements carry depths, and readers will find much to be grateful for.” —Joan Silber, The New York Times Book Review

St. Matthew’s Annual Christmas Bazaar
Saturday, December 5th, 2015
10:00 am - 4:00 pm
Bazaar Night:  Thursday, November 12 at 7pm (Belmont Hall)  

Bazaar Set-up:  Sunday, November 22 at 1:00pm through Friday, December 4
Bazaar Takedown:  Saturday, Dec. 5th, after 4pm (classroom space)

       Sunday, Dec. 6th, 12:30pm (Belmont Hall)

Bazaar questions please contact the Bazaar Co-Chairs:

 Amanda Morrison amandamorrison2008@gmail.com and Elise Thompson elise.thompson@gmail.com
Please “like” the St. Matthew’s Facebook page so we can add you to our Bazaar Party!  There will be posts about the Bazaar and volunteering opportunities.  Bazaar sign-up sheets are in the monthly newsletter and on the Bazaar table in the Belmont Hall.  Please volunteer your time and talent!
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St. Matthew's 4th Annual Bazaar Night will be held Thursday, November 12 at 7pm.  Come cook your way to an evening of fun and fellowship while helping prepare for the Christmas Bazaar.  No experience necessary, but please bring a cutting board, a knife or two to chop or slice with, a large bowl, and some measuring spoons & cups if you can.  We will also be crafting items to sell at the   Bazaar!  Lite fare and adult beverages will be served.  
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Bazaar set up:  We welcome all who are available to help with the start of the set up!  The setup will begin at approximately at 1pm on November 22 after the parish brunch.  The brunch will substitute

   for coffee hour.
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Frozen Casseroles and Soups:  These items are big sellers each year!  We are looking for delicious family friendly casseroles and soups that freeze well to be donated to the Bazaar.  If you have a favorite recipe, consider doubling it and donating one batch.  We have suggested recipes we can share with you as well.  Any questions, please contact Betty Anne Benton (609) 737-6460 or bbenton214@aol.com
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Calling all bakers!!: We really need your delectable delights for the baked goods table - Cookies, cakes, candies, jams, and chutneys.  These are some of the most requested specialties at the St. Matthew's Christmas Bazaar.  
Cookies: Who doesn’t love a home baked cookie?  Why not whip up a batch of your favorites for the bazaar. Drop off cookies in the kitchen from Thursday, December 3 until Friday December 4.

Other Baked Goods: It wouldn’t be a bazaar without yummy brownies, cakes and pies!  Please donate your best baked goods to the bazaar.  Items can be dropped off on Friday, Dec 4 or Saturday, Dec 5 before 9am.
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The Antique Table: We need antiques and collectables for this popular table. Check your cupboards and drawers for anything you may be able to "live without" that others would love to live with. Please contact Penny Rodgers with any questions - dennypenny@verizon.net  Donations can be placed in the box in the Belmont Hall under the Bazaar table.  
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Secret Santa Room: This is a great place for the younger members of St Matthew's to shop for family gifts.  Donations of new or gently used (typically inexpensive) items are accepted – think of gift shop items – stationery, lotions and soaps, candles, picture frames, you name it.  Donations can be placed in the box in the Belmont Hall under the Bazaar table.  
CHRISTMAS WREATHS AND POINSETTIAS

PRE-ORDER FORM

Fresh Green Christmas Wreaths / Poinsettias

Pick-up at our Christmas Bazaar on December 5th

Or after Services on the following Sunday

Put Pre-Order Forms and check made out to St. Matthews Christmas Bazaar in a sealed envelope labeled plants or wreaths in the box labeled “Christmas Wreaths and Flowers Orders” in the Belmont Hall under the Bazaar table as soon as possible!

WREATHS

Wreaths will cost $15.00 each, pre-ordered.  Some additional ones will be available at the Bazaar for $17.00.  Your advance order will help us plan ahead. 

Name:    _________________________________      Number of wreaths: ____

Phone Number: ________________________

Christmas Plants

	Plants

Poinsettias:
	Price (per plant)
	Qty.
	Color (circle choice)

	4 ½” Pot (3 – 4 blooms)
	$5.00
	
	Red

	6 ½” Pot (5+ blooms)
	$7.00
	
	Red, White, Pink or Marble

	7” Pot (10+ blooms)
	$13.00
	
	Red, White, Pink or Marble

	8” Pot (15+ blooms)
	$18.00
	
	Red or White

	10” Pot (18+ blooms)
	$25.00
	
	Red or White

	Others:

6” Amaryllis
	$8.00
	
	Red

	6” Cyclamen
	$8.00
	
	Assorted – Preference: ____


Name: ____________________________________ 

Phone Number: ______________

If you have a special request or if you are seeking a large order, please contact Kim Sherman (609-737-0135) and she will do her best to help!
THANK YOU FOR YOUR ORDER!

